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Lobbyist’s Report

ABATE Member Jim Schlachter

by James Lombardo, Lobbyist
Governor Jerry Brown will face off against 

newcomer moderate Republican Neel Kashkari in 
the November 4th General Election.

The race for State Controller will feature Re-
publican Ashley Swearengin, Mayor of Fresno, 
versus either current Board of Equalization Mem-
ber Betty Yee, or former Assembly Speaker, John 
Perez. The race has Yee currently leading by only 
413 votes.

We won’t know the final outcome for weeks to 
come. The race for the Insurance Commissioner 
will be Democrat incumbent Doug Jones against 
the Senate Transportation Committee’s Vice 
Chairman, Ted Gaines, a motorcyclist-friendly 
candidate.

All the Primary Election results and ABATE 
endorsements for the November 4th Electionwill 
be finalized at our July 26th Legislative/PAC 
meeting in Fresno. So, please plan on attending 
and bring the names of any suggested candidates 
you wish to have ABATE endorse. We did quite 
well with our June Primary Election endorse-
ments and many motorcyclist-friendly candi-
dates will be on the November 4th ballot.

As I monitor bills being amended, every day, 
during the current session, I have not seen any 
language for a Mandatory Reflective Vest re-
quirement for all riders to wear, or the roadside 
noise testing scheme for citing loud motorcycles, 
surface in any bills. I will have to be watching 
closely until August 31st when our legislators ad-
journ to go home and run for the November 4th 
Elections.

AB 1835, a bill by Kristin Olsen (R–Modesto) 
repealing the MANDATORY HELMET USE 
requirement for Off Road Side by Side riders, 
will be heard in the Senate Transportation Com-
mittee on June 24th. I have been busy lobbying 
the Committee members and their staffs for an 

AYE vote on this important HELMET REPEAL 
BILL. I’ll have more information about it at the 
July Legislative meeting in Fresno.

Nationally, we helped the MRF (Motorcycle 
Riders Foundation), by contacting our congres-
sional members, in blocking a provision of a new 
Federal Highway Transportation funding bill 
which would have authorized NHTSA to lobby 
states to pass mandatory helmet laws. I remember 
quite well when ABATE sent me to Washington, 
D.C., 19 years ago in 1995, to help the MRF repeal 
the ISTEA Section 153 highway funding penal-
ties for states without motorcycle helmet laws 
WHICH WE WERE SUCCESSFUL AT AC-
COMPLISHING. Good work to all of you that 
wrote and called our Congressional representa-
tives THIS TIME, AS WELL!

I look forward to seeing you all in Fresno on 
July 26th! Thanks again for sending in donations 
to the dedicated Lobbyist Fund to keep me in the 
Capital working on behalf of ALL riders.



What is ABATE?
ABATE is a motorcyclists’ rights organization 

(not a club) dedicated to preserving freedom of 
choice and freedom of the road, with emphasis 
on education and safety. Our members are active 
in programs for public awareness and motorcycle 
safety, and in supporting many types of charity 
events.

Included with an ABATE membership are a 
sew-on patch, membership card, and our month-
ly newsletter THE BAILING WIRE. There are 
no special requirements for joining aside from 
an interest in promoting motorcyclists’ rights 
and safety with payment of the appropriate fees.
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Executive Director’s Report

Mission Statement
	 ABATE of California is committed to protect and promote the interests 
of the motorcycle community. ABATE exists to preserve and safeguard the 
individual rights and liberties of all riders thru political and legislative action. 
ABATE promotes motorcycle safety through education, training and public 
awareness. 

ABATE of California now has their off road division up and running!
Join on Page 19.

by Dave Hastings, Executive Director

July is here and we are already halfway through the 
2014 year. July 4th is set aside to celebrate our coun-
try’s freedom and I hope you think of ABATE on that 
day too. ABATE of California was incorporated to 
protect and defend your right to ride a motorcycle in 
California and also to guarantee those rights for fu-
ture generations. Our country is the greatest place in 
the world to live and even with laws that sometimes 
encroach on our personal freedoms, I still wouldn’t 
want to live anywhere else. I’m very thankful for the 
opportunity to call this place home and we all should 
thank every veteran and civilian who has guaranteed 
the freedoms that all of us cherish and sadly, some-
times take for granted.

ABATE is comprised of a diverse mixture of indi-
viduals who work hard daily to actively defend your 
motorcycle freedoms. Our ABATE members volun-
teer their time freely to protect every rider in Califor-
nia from overly protective, draconian, and sometimes 
even discriminatory laws that some elected and ap-
pointed representatives try to impose on our motor-
cycle lifestyle. I’ve never understood why we elect a 
representative who’s only measurement of personal 
success is the number of new laws they can enact 
while holding office. Don’t we already have enough 
laws on the books now? Wouldn’t our lives be just 
as safe, and probably much more productive, if we 
just enforced the laws we already have? Adding an-
other layer of law only encroaches further on my 
personal freedom and doesn’t necessarily make any 
of us safer. I think that an individual who chooses to 
ignore present law will continue to do so, regardless 
of how many “new” laws are written concerning the 
same issue.

Freedom and personal responsibility are the 
cornerstones of our countries’ existence and ev-
ery one of us should demand they be returned to 
us. ABATE demands the right to ride motorcycles 
in California. We exist to educate California and 
her elected officials of our rights, our acceptance 
of personal responsibility, our love and hunger of 
personal freedom, and our dedication to our motor-
cycle cause and the laws of our country. Motorcycle 
people truly understand and cherish the above men-
tioned facts and we will never, ever, let California 

forget the promises the founding fathers of this coun-
try made to every American or why we ABATE mem-
bers still celebrate independence on July 4th of every 
year with such reverence.

I’m not really very superstitious but I do have a small 
bell attached to every motorcycle I own. This small 
bell is supposed to protect me on my rides and so far 
it has done its job. If you don’t have one on your bike 
you might want to get one too. Join me and ABATE 
and then listen to the soft, but very distinctive, ring 
of freedom from that bell as you travel on your own 
personal journeys. That little bell will surprise you 
with its song as you travel the roads of California and 
elsewhere. Let your own freedom softly ring out and 
if you haven’t done so already, become an ABATE 
member and help guarantee everyone’s right to ride 
in California. Let’s all join together to ring in some 
ABATE freedom and celebrate our one of a kind, 
unique American motorcycle lifestyle, in the month of 
July and throughout 2014. Dave H.
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ABATE OF CALIFORNIA, INC.
American Brotherhood Aimed Towards Education

10240 7th Ave
Hesperia, CA 92345-2631

1-760/956-1669 Fax 760/956-6519 
http://www.abate.org

info@abate.org
The Bailing Wire newsletter is published 

bimonthly by ABATE of California, Inc., with 
corporate mailing address at 10240 7th Ave. 
Hesperia CA 92345. All editorials, membership 
and advertising is to be sent to the corporate 
mailing address. Circulation: 5,500 bimonthly. 

	
Written articles are the opinions of the  

authors and not necessarily the opinion of 
ABATE of California. Editor reserves the 
right to edit any copy.

EDITOR
John (Milky) Loudermilk

Assistant Tina Sanders
PRODUCTION & PROOFREADERS
Carol Cromwell & Caroline Griffith 

PHOTOGRAPHERS
Bruce Waldron & Gill Mellen

COLUMNISTS
Bill Bish, Sporty Milligan, Jim Lombardo, Dave 

Hastings, Norm E. Newiger & Craig Griswold.

DEADLINES
All run flyers and ad copy will be camera 

ready. Deadline is the 15th of the month prior 
to publication for ALL material for publication.    
bailing.wire@abate.org 

AD   RATES
Business Card 	         $15.00 /Mo.
                                            $150.00 /Yr.
Double Size Business Card W/Color
				           $250.00 /Yr.
1/4 Page (5”W x 7.8”H)     $150.00 /Mo.
                                           $1500.00 /Yr. 
1/2 Page (10”W x 7.8”H)   $200.00 /Mo.
                                           $2000.00 /Yr. 
Full Page(10”W x 15.5‘H)  $350.00 /Mo.
                                            $3500.00 /Yr.

Full color ad is 25% extra.

BUSINESS MEMBERSHIP  SPECIAL
$125 - One Year Business Member Listing, Couple 
Membership and Display Plaque. Add $75 per year 

for color business card.

CLASSIFIED
Members may advertise in the Classified Section 

at no charge.

PHOTOS
If you have any photos of ABATE motorcycle 

events please send them to us. They will be 
returned if you ask. Please include name of event, 
date, sponsor, etc. Must be received by the 10th of 
the month. You can email pictures in .jpg file to:	
bailing.wire@abate.org

ABATE of California Inc. nei-
ther endorses nor promotes the ser-
vices of any particular Law Firm. 
We are committed to working with 
all MROs including NCOM, MRF, 
AMA, MMA, BOLT and any other 
motorcycle rights organization that 
strengthens our lobby on legisla-
tive issues and on motorcycle safety.

Donations to ABATE Of California 
are not deductible for Federal income 
tax purposes. However, dues and fees 
may qualify as business expenses and 
may be deductible in limited circum-
stances subject to various restrictions 
imposed by the Internal Revenue 
Code.

by Lee ‘Sporty’ Milligan,
Membership Chairman

Ok all this month’s Membership Report starts 
out with a special thank you acknowledgement 
to all the ABATE members who have supported 
the ABATE Membership Drive by getting new 
members and supporting the Membership Raffle. 
This year, once again, we will be announcing the 
winner of the $250.00 raffle ticket at our July 26th 
Board meeting in Fresno. We will call the winner 
if they are not there in person. 

I am still mending from my broken leg (see 
medical report in the Sporty’s Ride column). If 
your Local is doing any runs this summer please 
have an ABATE table and encourage those non-
members that show up at your run to think seri-
ously with their money and join ABATE. It’s also 
bike night season so if you go to them, take a 
couple of membership cards with you.

Local Membership Chairs do your best to keep 
your renewals. Presidents as well make the mem-
bers feel welcome at your monthly meetings so 
they will in turn respond with a renewal. I know 
we have email news - email that goes out with 
the important “State” stuff - but for the Local 
stuff Presidents should have all of your Local 
members that have email in a group for that line 
of communicating.

In ABATE Local 1 we have a group email of 
about 60 members. When something I think is 
important and my member is not on the discus-
sion line I forward it to the group. To protect the 
members email I send it in the BCC format which 
sends the email to my members as an undisclosed 
recipient. This protects the members’ email from 
being hacked and respects their privacy.

Again I am asking you to let me know what you 
think of the Membership Drive and what are your 
ways to bring our membership numbers up. At 

this juncture (from January 1 to May 1) we ob-
tained 77 new members. I am hoping for our final 
year total to be around 205 new members so let’s 
get busy. It’s up to the Presidents and their Mem-
bership Chairs and of course our Board members 
to encourage folks to support ABATE of Califor-
nia. Let’s not procrastinate! Get new members for 
ABATE and please keep your Renewals.

There is strength and unity in numbers of mem-
bers. Regards, Sporty (wearing the Membership 
hat)
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LOCAL   NEWS
Local #01 Los Angeles

Hi all! Sporty with the Local 1 report for our June meet-
ing. First off I will say that since we were back at the Elks 
Lodge in Tujunga we started out the meeting by doing the 
Pledge of Allegiance. I gave the opening remarks, which 
was a medical report on my leg and about Wildman. He is 
one of our members and had an accident in his apartment 
on Friday the 13th when he left something on the stove 
and his smoke alarm did not work so his apartment got 
burnt and his stuff got smoked out. We’re trying to help 
him find temporary living quarters. As of this writing, my 
wife has a place in mind for him to stay and Wildman has 
to work out the details so he might not be homeless.

I discussed the legislation AB 1835 the side x side bill 
and had the small amount of members that attended the 
meeting sign the petition. We also talked about the elec-
tions as far as it related to the small turn out for the mem-
bers that attended. Finally in the PAC report I showed 
the group the letter I received from Congressman Tony 
Cardenas who wrote that he would weigh the facts when 
considering his decision on the Grow America act which 
has turned into HR 4745.

Next we discussed a proposal from former ABATE 
member Robin Shane who suggested to Board member 
Nick Benson about getting triangle window clingys that 
say we support motorcycles. The group liked the idea and 
it would not be that costly. I also asked the group to think 
about getting trophies for the state run and also a small 
logo on the back of the t-shirts for the state run.

The meeting at this point went over to Glen Cheslock 
who did the membership report. There are members who 
need to do their renewals. Jim Nickla discussed the at-
tempt at getting a company to do Local 1 t-shirts - still 
working on that. Run report done by Steve B and he had 
16 runs to report on. When he concluded that, Shelia 
Lindsey invited us to attend the Ladies of Harley event, 
which she is head of for the Glendale Chapter. The event 
is at Hooters in Burbank on June 30th at 6 pm. I said I 
would put something out on the Discussion Line and the 
ABATE Local 1 group line regarding this event.

We concluded the meeting and adjourned for the Elks 
Lodge breakfast. Our next meeting is July 20th, 9 am, at 
the Elks Lodge in Tujunga. Regards, Sporty

Local #02 Simi Valley

Another beautiful day here at Local 2, the weather 
couldn’t get any better! As I walked in I passed by Ameri-
can Steel parked near the entry. What another beautiful 
thing! Then the beautiful scent of BBQ hit me. This is 
a great prelude to our meeting and having the ability to 
eat and hang out with members of our Local is a cool 
thing! We meet at: VFW Post 10049, 4242 East Los An-
geles Street in Simi Valley on the second Tuesday of the 
month. We serve a killer $5.00 BBQ dinner with all the 
fixins’ and it’s very filling. We start serving our BBQ at 
6:45 and our meeting starts promptly at 7:30. And a great 
big thanks to our volunteer cooks, new member Ken and 
Pres. Guy. Nicely done! A double thanks to VFW Post 
10049 for letting us use their facilities and have access to 
a really cool bar right next to the BBQ.

After the Pledge of Allegiance, our Pres. got us going 
talking about our upcoming Sweaty Buns Run (July 27th). 
This is our big event that we pull off every year and it’s 
a great opportunity to meet a lot of cool people and have 
major amounts of fun, but it takes dedication and volun-
teers. So if you can come to our next meeting, we will 
welcome you all with open arms! Why? Because we need 

you! And camaraderie is most important! You will not be 
disappointed, we meet once a month for a couple of hours 
and you know that we’re all friends here. So to all who 
couldn’t make it, we miss you!

We had a good turn out even though quite a few mem-
bers were on vacation. Nevertheless, we hope to see you 
next meeting because it’s crunch time and we got to nail 
down our SBR run! VP Jim took over our vacationing 
secretary Jane’s spot and read the minutes; our treasurer 
gave us a positive update and our membership report was 
good. PR man Norm talked about a new commercial he 
saw on TV by the CHP about lane splitting - NICE! He 
also talked about going to ABATE’s website and to use 
Goodsearch.com for your surfing needs. Guy, our ride 
coordinator as well, talked about our rides to include our 
booth at the chili cook off in Simi Valley and discussed 
future Local 2 monthly rides.

It was another fine, informative meeting for all who 
were there. See ya next month! Ride safe! PTL norm e.

Local #08 Orange County

We had a good meeting last Monday night. Dave spoke 
on HR 4745 “National Helmet” implications. We need to 
keep the federal Government out of California’s business. 
Riders from all over the nation are involved. I just sent an 
email to my Congressman about this issue after I got an 
“Urgent Call For Action” from ABATE of Iowa. People 
seem to love to sign things. Sign your name to letters & 
emails to your legislators to voice your opinion when 
ABATE asks you to do so. Help ABATE help you.

Local 8ers are getting together to go to “Harley Night” 
at the Costa Mesa Speedway on Saturday, August 23rd. It 
will cost about $20 to get in. We’ll have more info at our 
July meeting.

Local 8 is discussing a “Ridin and Shootin Day” on 
October 5th. Ryan is getting more information from Raa-
hauge range. If it works out, it could be a lot of fun. This 
won’t be a run, just a ride. Come to the meeting, so we can 
get your ideas.

Izella’s name was drawn in our membership drawing, 
but she was not present.

Tires down, Tank up. Larry

Local #11 North San Diego County

Howdy from Local 11! Really liking our new meeting 
location at the Moose Lodge 1874 in Escondido. Started 
the morning with breakfast in the Lodge and then moved 
out to the grounds for our meeting. President Dan Buse 
kicked off the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance 
then gave us his report. Talking about the various oppor-
tunities to attend political meetings in the area to make 
ABATE’s presence known. He also ran down a list of up-
coming events. You can see all of these events on the San 
Diego Motorcycle Events Facebook page.

We have an upcoming event, RIPS Bad Ride on June 
22nd which will be out at the Pala Casino and Resort. 
ABATE Locals 6 and 11 will have a booth set up there. 
This will already have happened by the time you read 
this. I will update you next month.

Tim Clark gave us the treasurer’s report. Regional Rep-
resentative Dave Connor gave us his report. Our PAC rep, 
Dogman, talked about AB1835 and other outstanding is-
sues that we are facing in the political arena, as well as 
the need to get involved in campaigning for candidates. 
The opportunity drawing was won by Katy Stone. Con-
gratulations!

On another note: Local 11 Prez Dan, myself and John 

Genaway went to the Local 6 meeting the week before. Af-
ter the meeting was the memorial ride for Barry and Carol 
Sandberg who were murdered in their home 5 years ago. 
No one has been arrested as of yet. There is a $51,000 re-
ward. Someone knows something and needs to come for-
ward. Barry and Carol were Local 6 members. Spread the 
word. Thanks, Gary

Local #20 Orange County

We welcome renewing member David Gerard, and new 
members Susan “Cookie” Seitz and Jeff & Kristy Christo-
pher. We had a total of twenty members and three guests.

Spike was not at the meeting because he was home with 
a broken pelvis because he went down on his bike. He is 
doing good and on the mend. He works hard for our cause 
and we wouldn’t get anywhere without him.

Gill was happy to tell us that Prop 41 passed with flying 
colors and is still working on getting a cemetery for Veter-
ans here in Orange County.

He also told us that having a NRA sticker on your car 
or bike give cops probable cause to search, so he warns 
against having one.

Gill also said that it is a good idea to have a Power of 
Attorney form completed that gives another club member 
the rights to retrieve a bike if it is ever impounded if you 
go down or are arrested. Impound fees are added every day 
and if you are unable to get your bike out yourself, this 
form will allow someone else to pick up your bike if you 
are unable, saving a lot of money.

He also reminded us, if asked by a cop, to complete a 
field card DO NOT DO IT!

We pulled Sheldon Peterson’s name for the dollar draw 
but he was not at the meeting so the $22.00 rolls over to 
next month.

The non-politically correct Gill. Submitted by Leenie

Local #40 Bakersfield

Hello from hot ol’ Bako, home of the ABATE Lo-
cal 40 .We just had our motorcycle awareness run on 
Saturday, May 31st. Kick stands were up at 11:00 am 
at Bikersfield. 19 bikes showed up for coffee, donuts 
and to sign up. Thank you Bobby and Kelly, owners of 
Bikersfield located at 2622 Fairhaven Drive.

Cruised over to Bakersfield Harley Davidson where 
everyone checked out all of the new chrome. The 
weather was great, a nice 79 as we cruised down Hwy 
99 to DJ Playhouse on Taft Hwy 119. Big shout out to 
DJ for having us!

The last leg of our run was The Tumbleweed Café on 
Hwy 33 in Derby Acres for lunch, where we had good 
food and a good time with some great people! Thank 
you to all that joined us!

Stormi Raines



LOCAL   NEWS
Local #44 High Desert

This month’s newsletter catches us right in the 
middle of everything. By the time you receive this 
our Local 44 Run should be over. Our 19th annual 
run is scheduled for June 21st and at the time of this 
writing everything is ready for the event. Hopefully 
you were there and with your help we had a great 
turn out, made a profit, and we all had a great time 
doing it.

We have a blood drive scheduled for July 5th so 
please show up and support our Local and the Blood 
Bank. You truly are giving the “gift of life” when 
you can donate your blood!

The next quarterly ABATE State Board of Direc-
tors meeting is scheduled for July 26th in Fresno. 
Join me there and participate with the rest of your 
State Officers at this meeting.

Start planning now to attend the State Run in Kern-
ville on Sept.12-14th. Local 44 always has members 
in attendance at the State Run and we have many 
fond memories of the prior events. Be there this year 
and become a part of the fun and help us make some 
new memories for 2014.

On the home front our Local 44 membership is 
holding steady and our meeting attendance is good 
but we can always improve on both. Invite a friend to 
our next meeting and then encourage them to join us.

Also, take the time to look around at our next 
function and introduce yourself to anyone present 
that you don’t recognize. Motorcycle rights may be 
your only reason for attending a meeting but lifelong 
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friendships can be made there too! A few minutes 
of your time spent making a stranger feel welcome 
may turn into a new member and friend for everyone 
in our Local 44. So, thanks for your help and your 
dedication to our Local, and I will be looking for you 
at all of the events coming up. Until I see you again, 
ride safe and ride often. Dave H.

Local #52 Grass Valley

Hi folks! Half the year is in the bag! There are 
still many rides and bike nights to attend. Don’t 
forget the Welcome Home Vets ride July 12th. 
Registration starts at C&E V-Twin in Auburn at 
9:00 am.

Every third Thursday of the month Pacos Ta-
cos in Grass Valley hosts the Throwbacks. This 
is a great meet with lots of vintage iron. Kicks 
off at 5:00 pm.

Also don’t forget the State Run in Kernville 
September 12th-14th. Start thinking of raffle 
prizes to donate!

A huge thanks to Brenda Whittington for join-
ing the ABATE family and Rick Mullaly, Bill 
Johnston, and Wendy Shoemaker for their re-
newals!

Thanks to Steve Shoemaker for the donations 
as well. He has been making wind chimes out of 
donated mufflers and they sell pretty well. Save 
your take offs and give them to Steve!

Craig, Cheers!

Donations!! – General, 
Lobbyist & PAC Funds 
– THANK YOU!!!!
	
	 It is a BIG WOW and THANK YOU this 
month…our annual donation letter has been mailed 
and for one it gets a wonderful and much appreciated 
response; and two, it lets us know that some Members 
have moved so the data base can be updated.

Thank you to each and everyone who has 
contributed to these various funds; either by sending 
separate donations or by adding extra dollars when 
you renew!! Large, small and in-between donations 
all add up when combined, so, THANK YOU!

We will do our best to recognize your 
generosity by listing and thanking you here; IF we 
leave your name off, please contact Carol@abate.org 
or Dave Hastings 760/947-4700 and we’ll list you 
next month.  (Most times it’s just a matter of when 
the mail arrives and the Bailing Wire deadline.) But it 
never hurts to follow-up.

Thank you to the following for Donations desig-
nated for the General Fund:
Bill Abbott, L#20;
William Barnes, L#20;
Peggy Brisendine, L#24;
Steve Burr, L#20;
Brenda Gervais, L#3/13;
Daniel Herrera, L#27;
Steve Howe, L#8;
Robert Kirk, L#27;
Jeff Knudsen, L#27;
Don McCarter, L#19;
Wally Mellor, L#17;
Sporty Milligan, L#1;
Dave Mull, L#00;
Pattibock, L#2;
Bart & Wendy Perry, L#6;
Russ Brown Motorcycle Attorneys (Chuck Koro), 
L#1;
Ronald Tibbetts, L#33;

To the General Fund from ABATE Locals: 17, 
19, 21, 23, & 24. 

Thank you to the following for Donations desig-
nated for the Lobbyist Fund:
Bill Abbott, L#20;
Pierre Carbonneau, L#00;
Robert Duvall, L#33;
Brenda Gervais, L#3/13;
Steve Howe, L#8;
Sporty Milligan, L#1;
Dave Mull, L#00;
Rick Mullaly, L#52;
Pattibock, L#2;
Bart & Wendy Perry, L#6;
Russ Brown Motorcycle Attorneys (Chuck Koro), 
L#1;

To the Lobbyist fund from ABATE Locals:  1, 
17, 19, 21, 23, 24, 27, & 40.

Thank you to the following for Donations desig-
nated for the PAC Fund:

ABATE Locals: 17, 21, 23, 24, & 33.
Donations are welcomed at any time … you can 
snail mail checks payable to ABATE of CA; 
10240 7th Ave; Hesperia, CA 92345-2631. In the 
memo please indicate which fund(s) you want 
your money applied to. 

MRF E-MAIL NEWS Motorcycle Riders Foundation
1325 G Street NW Suite 500 | Washington, DC 20005
202-546-0983 (voice) | 202-546-0986 (fax) | http://www.mrf.org
Contact: Kirk “Hardtail” Willard, President

14NR28 - From Hardtail
13 June 2014

Gone. Done. Thanks! That is the short and sweet of it.

In 1998, the bikers of this nation wrapped up a two-year lobbying effort with the signing of the 
TEA 21 (Intermodal Surface Transportation Equity Act reauthorization bill which became Transportation 
Equity Act for the Twenty First Century). In this bill was the work of the collective “we”. A ban on 
NHTSA lobbying states to enact laws. The prohibition of motorcycle bans on highways and roads that use 
federal monies. A change in NHTSA’s mission statement to include “accident PREVENTION”. Also, the 
inclusion of motorcycles in the development of the Intelligent Transportation System.

Each time some of this hard-gained ground has been threatened, the Motorcycle Riders Foundation 
(MRF) has rallied constitutionally-minded motorcyclists to contact their legislators.

The MRF issued a Call to Action on Saturday, June 7th, regarding an imminent vote on an 
appropriations bill, Monday, June 9th. With not even 48 hours with which to work, we saw a swift 
surgical strike by the bikers of our nation once again.

Thank you - to the constituent bikers who called U.S. Congressional House members and let them 
know that Section 102 of HR 4745 was inappropriate; that you considered it a violation of previous 
agreements, and an infringement upon the 10th Amendment of our U.S. Constitution.

Thank you - to U.S. Congressmen Walberg (MI) and Sensenbrenner (WI) for offering up an 
amendment to the bill language.

Thank you - to the bikers of Michigan and Wisconsin for cultivating and maintaining relationships 
with your U.S. Congressional Reps and Senators so that quick resolution, when needed, is possible.

We are small, but we are mighty. You are why. Thank you.



Motorcycle Safety Report
by Norm e. Newiger, Safety Officer

Leather and Summer Riding

Here we are again; it’s summer time and great riding is 
before us all. Summer does have its perils; the heat can 
turn a great day into chaos quickly. Let alone our bikes, 
our bodies can wreak havoc as fast as a V twin in Death 
Valley at high noon in August! When we ride the heat is 
subconsciously always on our mind - mainly pertaining to 
our bikes rather than our bodies. We think that when we’re 
hot we will have a cold one and that should suffice for now. 
But we are not like our bikes, just cool down and then go, 
we need to absorb nutrients and liquids over a period of 
time before we go. I’m not talking about drinking a cold 
one just because you think you sweated while riding, I’m 
talking about after riding hard thru blistering heat!

How cheap do you dress? Are you safety conscious about 
this or illiterate? You have the bad ass bike of your dreams 
and what about furthering your safety by what you wear, 
from head to toes? When I think about being properly 
dressed I don’t think about armor type of clothing, you 
just can’t be bullet proof enough. Outside of a helmet, I 
don’t know of any type of safety clothing you can wear 
while riding that could save your life or save you from 
blunt force trauma. I don’t want to look like a Robo Cop 
or a space aged biker that can’t bend over to pick up a 
nickel. This is not about dirt bike riding or any type of 
racing. This is about riding because it’s bitchen out there! 
Bitchen is a term from the ‘60s that means Bitchen, i.e. 
nice, cool, far-out, awesome, etc.

When I do ride I like to be comfortable and a little 
loose, for me, it does depend on the time of the year. But 
in the summer I’m not wrapped up as I am during the sup-
posed winter out here. I do make myself more vulnerable 
because of the heat but what I do wear is the best protec-
tive type of clothing that I can afford and wear with con-
fidence. I will not buy cheap biker clothes to save money, 
besides, if I can’t spell the country of origin then forget 
about it! It’s really not about the country that it comes 
from, it’s about the quality that you want to pay for, and 
yes I’m talking about leather! Leather from cows, they 
are everywhere in the world and guess what? Leather has 
been around since day 37 – just my guess. We’ve been 
using leather extensively since the one horse power days! 
After the cowboy days when motorcycles were invented, 
riders were wearing leather jackets to protect themselves 
from road rash and wind blast. Also many types of hel-
mets were made from leather from aviation to sports, 
and you had your head wrapped in leather. Fast forward 
to today, we are offered many, and I say many types of 
leather clothing and accessories, the drug store biker will 
be dressed from head to toes in leather and the minimalist 
will wear boots, gloves and maybe a vest.

Leather is good! Due to its excellent resistance to abra-
sion and wind, we wear leather for protection, besides its 
cool looks it’s also a fashion statement. I’m not talking 
about the leather interior in my car or the $3,000 leather 

sofa from Italy, not me, really! Let’s face it, wearing leath-
er for protection is a great thing, I don’t think about it in 
the bad accidents per se, I know for a fact there are many 
spills and minor incidents that are not reported or used for 
statistics, thus wearing leather has saved many from road 
rash, minor cuts and abrasions, we all have been there 
and or seen it. You know who you are. I have done some 
research on leather and have found out about the qual-
ity and types of leather that’s out there and is used in all 
markets. The best you can do for yourself is to find leather 
products that state “Full – Grain”. It’s the highest of qual-
ity from cows. “Top – Grain” leather is a misleading, as 
it is the second highest quality. It has had the “split” layer 
separated away, making it thinner and more pliable than 
full-grain leather. The price will also let you know, but it’s 
your choice. When I got my first leather jacket it cost me 
$500 and my buddies laughed at me and said you could 
go online and get them for $88. I laughed at them because 
their jackets were made from about 147 pieces stitched 
together! I also saw the $120 biker jacket that looked good 
but wasn’t the high quality mine was. After a few years 
their jackets were falling apart and looked really cheap, 
but mine was still in great condition. I knew theirs were 
cheap and I would not want them between me and the 
asphalt, that’s for sure.

As far as wearing chaps, it’s a hit and miss thing for 
me, I know it can protect your Levis but why does it leave 
your ass hanging! I wear them mostly in the winter for 
warmth. Gloves are the best thing for your hands. Hands 
down! These boots are made for riding, yes! I think of 
how important boots are and wear them for any distance 
riding. Good boots can protect your feet/ankles from get-
ting mangled just because of where they are in relation-
ship to you riding. Have you ever had your boot get caught 
underneath your controls or frame as you do a slow turn 
or from a stop? I have, and if not for my boots I could 
have easily broke or sprained my ankle. It happens that 

fast! Have you ever seen them riders ride with the forward 
controls/freeway bars and their foot slips and hit the road? 
For that reason I wear boots! I love eating bugs at 65mph! 
Wearing no face protection helps me enjoy protein meals 
on wheels. Don’t enjoy the protein? Then wear some kind 
of face protection. Since I don’t wear a full face helmet or 
have a windshield of sorts, I rely on a bandana or desig-
nated facewear.

I’m more interested in filtering out the particulates than 
bugs; the air I breathe could be dangerous. Just follow an 
old diesel engine vehicle and you’ll know what I’m talking 
about. But I do sometimes get hay fever or clogged sinuses 
here and there, its just part of riding. Back to the particu-
lates, I did wear a white bandana over my face during a 
long ride to see how dirty it would get. I was amazed at 
how dirty it was and especially around my mouth where 
moisture was more prevalent, even though I thought of it 
as micro dirt and anything floating out there I knew that I 
was ingesting it. It’s horrible! It’s not just dust, dirt or pol-
len, its vapor from all vehicles to include, dare I say this, 
disc brake dust! We do accept the exhaust fumes and the 
beautiful smell of radiator vapor, but think about it being in 
your lungs. I guess this is the price for freedom on the road. 
I accept this because of my love for riding, but I will wear 
some kind of face protection when needed. You know the 
drill about eye protection, protect them, you only get two 
of them per life and if you lose one, riding is a bitch with 
only one eye!

Road trip, in the summer! I just got back from Las Vegas. 
I knew that even though I had to drive, it was a hot desert 
trek that had to be done. From the L.A. area going up the 
15 northbound is a shadeless, unforgiving ride or drive, es-
pecially if you broke down. It could be hours before you 
could get help, and there is no shade from Barstow to Ve-
gas! While I was driving in air conditioned comfort, I con-
tinually noticed the outside temperature; it was going from 
102 to 109 and we all know it’s hotter on the black asphalt. I 
knew this from the many trips before, whether I was riding 
or driving that breaking down does happens and it really 
sucks! When you break down in the desert it owns you, and 
you better be prepared. So I knew in advance what I could 
do for me or to help someone else in the advent of a vehicle 
misfortune. I’m not a wrench person and I know most have 
cell phones and with that, help is only a call away. But there 
is the waiting aspect of it and I do this to help out. On all of 
my road trips I pack double extra bottles of cold water, not 
for me exclusively but for anyone who has broken down. 
For me, it’s the least I could do to help out those who may 
need it, car or bike it doesn’t matter to me. You’d be sur-
prised by their looks and thanks when you offer them ice 
cold water in the desert - so many people are unprepared 
for breaking down. The heat in the desert by the roadside 
is horrible and I’d say 99.9 percent of the people driving by 
don’t stop and probably mumble to themselves tough luck 
dude! When you do this, it’s a positive forward action, and 
it’s contagious, just tell them to do the same thing, it works! 
Have a safe riding experience ALL the time. Norm e.
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Sustaining ABATE Members aka V.I.P.
THANK YOU!! For the Extra Support!!!

ABATE Local #00
Roger Krost
Mike & Linda McIntyre
Richard & Rae Mobraaten
Carl Smith & Barbara Kennedy

ABATE Local #01
Lisa Garber & Bruce Hersch
Sporty Milligan
Bob Warren

ABATE Local #02
Pattibock
Scott & Pat Burton
Tom & Nick Cass

ABATE Local #3/13
Mike & Mary Osborn

ABATE Local #06
James Larson

ABATE Local #08
Steve Howe

ABATE Local #11
Dick & Sherry Beckton
Tim & Cheryl Clark

ABATE Local #17
Bob Blatz
Greg & Diane Howe

ABATE Local #19
Eric Geron
Jesus Godinez

ABATE Local #22
Robert Martin
Tim Sr. & Yvonne Tennimon

ABATE Local #24
Swanee & Kathy Swanson

ABATE Local #25
Lady Kay Deli
Lil’ David Morena
Dave (Deacon) Phillips

ABATE Local #27
Fred & Patty Cammack
Kenny & Raeann Nuttall

ABATE Local #29
Thomas & Louise Bruce

ABATE Local #31
Larry James

ABATE Local #33
Robert Duvall

ABATE Local #38
Frank Reece

ABATE Local #44
Hank & Kris Hallmark
Dave & Carol Hastings
Ken & Glenice Hatfield
Tom Lara & Karen Mather
Jeff & Nina Ozanne

Sustaining Members (VIP’s) are mailed a hard copy 
of the Bailing Wire (the months it is printed); a cer-
tificate of Appreciation (suitable for framing); their 
membership card with VIP printed on it; and as you 
see here, their names are printed on this list. ABATE 
of California appreciates their extra support.
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Sporty’s Rides
by Lee ‘Sporty’ Milligan

Hi again! I’m still on the mend. Yes, my leg is still 
messed up. Had a CT scan and it shows no growth. I have 
an appointment to see my leg specialist, Dr C, on June 16th. 
That is one day after my monthly ABATE meeting. I also 
recently spoke with a guy who is a specialist in leg amputa-
tions. We talked and I listened and learned things. This will 
help in my decision making as to what to do about my leg 
getting better or having it removed below the knee.

I am also going to have to see my heart specialist, Dr 
Shen, from the Kaiser Sunset Medical building. He is a 
good guy and knows what he’s doing. You see I have a ma-
jor problem of doing surgery with anesthesia. It tends to 
mess up my heart. In fact if I have a surgery with anes-
thesia there is a 20 to 30 chance of having problems with 
my heart. Yeaks. My doctors suggested doing an Epidural 
procedure where they numb the surgical area. That is all 
well and good, however it may not last long enough and 
then they would use anesthesia as a back up.

The next thing Dr C is talking about is a bone graft 
which is a 4 to 5 hour surgery. If I go that route and it’s 
successful it would take about 4 months from the time of 
the surgery and there is no 100 percent guarantee that it 
will be successful. If I decide to go the amputation route, 
surgery is two hours and by September I could be back 
walking with a prosthetic lower leg.

Also on June 16th I am going to see Michael, who is 
involved with amputations, at his office in Palmdale. He 
is going to show me the procedure and let me talk with 
several other guys that have had the procedure.

Ok folks this is where I am at. Frankly I am getting re-
ally sick of all this down time and will be making a deci-
sion really soon regarding my leg. Again thanks for your 
patience with the medical reports.

Last month my ABATE member and good friend Steve 
B took me to the May ABATE Local 1 meeting in Sun 
Valley. I let him drive the little truck that could - my 1989 
Toyota pick up truck. He has agreed to do this again for 
the June 15th meeting at the Elks Lodge.

During the interim I have had Steve B come over and 
ride my 1200L Sporty. I need to have this done to keep it 

in fair shape. He said it runs ok could use some STP fuel 
injector in the gas to clean up the subsequent port injec-
tors. They hesitate at slow speeds. I had him ride my 2002 
XL 883 Sporty. It has over 103,450 miles on the speedo 
and Steve said it ran like it needed some repairs to the 
tranny gear box. I have also had my ABATE member and 
friend, Mike Sherry, ride the 2007 1200L Sporty and he 
likes the fact that it cruses well in and around town. That 
was his first time on a Harley as he rides one of those 
VTX 1800 Honda cruisers. He is also a good friend.

This down time is really beginning to annoy me to no 
end. The fact that I have not been able to see my ABATE 
friends from out of the area is really sad. But I know if I 
have to do boring then boring is what I have to do.

We had a good victory with the approval of the amend-
ment to HR 4745 offered by U.S. Representatives Tim 
Walberg (R-MI) and Jim Sensenbrenner (R-WI). We 
asked you to respond to the challenge by calling your con-
gressman, you did and the amendment passed. Now HR 
4745 goes to the United States Senate.

I am really glad that AB1835 the side x side is moving 

along and that it has cleared the Assembly and is moving 
and resting in the Senate side of the State House. Another 
victory, if it gets eventually signed into law by the Gover-
nor. We, as members of MROs, have a responsibility to do 
our part when called on to do so via email news, call to ac-
tions, etc. Just remember when we fail to act on issues that 
strike the core of our beliefs, then we let those who try to 
put us down win.

Till next time, again there are some nifty ABATE runs 
going on this summer and early fall. Make your plans to 
attend them! Especially, our BIG fundraiser the STATE 
RUN in KERNVILLE on SEPTEMBER 12th, 13th & 14th.

Regards, Sporty.
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Pac/Lobbyist Report

Application
Junior abate of California

New				    Renew
Date:					     LOCAL#
Name:
Birth Date:
Address:
City:
State:				    Zip Code:
Telephone #:							       (with area code)
Sponsored by:					    (Parent/guardian/grandparent)
Their Membership #:				    (Sponsor)
Junior Membership receives patch when new			   $5.00
Renewing Junior membership – renewal pin				   $5.00
Junior ABATE Membership #
(Usually the same as sponsor and expires when sponsor’s membership expire)

FOR SALE:
  FOR SALE:  I have an “almost” new aftermarket 
speedometer, 8-1/2” face, 306 miles. It fits an early 
model Harley-Davidson XL Sportster or a FXR Low 
Rider model. Handlebar mount with rear reset knob 
and mechanical front wheel drive. Bought from JP 
Cycles in January 2014. Paid $109.00. Want $75.00 
cash. Contact me at (818) 429-5550 Steve B. from 
Local #01, and please leave a message so I can return 
your call.

by Dave Hastings, Treasurer
The 2014 mid term elections are over and now 

it’s time to gear up for the November finale. 
ABATE PAC will have our candidate endorse-
ments out soon and we will be “full steam ahead” 
for the next election cycle.

As usual, your ABATE PAC will get involved 
in races where we feel we can actually make a 
difference. Please, if you haven’t already gotten 
involved, be prepared to assist us. Remember our 
endorsements are based solely on electing motor-
cycle friendly candidates to office and these peo-
ple are always grateful for the help we provide, 
especially if the race is hotly contested.

Over the years ABATE PAC has been a huge 
help to many individuals seeking office and we 
have made many friends that have remained very 
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“Brothers and Sisters” Lost in 2014

Robert “Jus’ Bob” Baker – Local 5
Gypsy Cantu – Local 22
Michael Decker – Local 6
Jim Hilton – Local 27
Bob Kelly – Local 17
Tom “Duck” Russo – Local 27

Rest In Peace

loyal to us throughout their political careers. 
When we have an issue that needs attention these 
people have been more than willing to step up to 
the plate and offer a helping hand in return. That 
is the main reason we always ask for your help 
with our ABATE PAC political activities.

So get involved with ABATE PAC as a volun-
teer and help ensure our motorcycle success in the 
upcoming November elections. You can donate 
some of your precious time or your hard earned 
money, or better yet donate both, to your ABATE 
PAC. Either way, both will be put to good use 
helping every motorcycle rider in California ride 
free into 2015!

“THANKS TO ALL THAT DO, AND TO THOSE 
THAT DON’T, PLEASE TRY TO!”



NCOM Biker Newsbytes
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THE AIM/NCOM MOTORCYCLE E-NEWS SERVICE 
is brought to you by Aid to Injured Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) 
and the National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM), and 
is sponsored by the Law Offices of Richard M. Lester. If 
you’ve been involved in any kind of accident, call us at 
1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.com.

NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,

National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)

U.S. HOUSE VOTES DOWN FEDERAL HELMET 
LAW PUSH: The Obama Administration’s proposed 
GROW AMERICA Act, a four-year $302 billion trans-
portation funding measure, contains a provision to allow 
NHTSA to begin lobbying states and state legislators “to 
consider proposals related to motorcycle helmet use laws,” 
effectively overturning a ban against such federal lobbying 
on the issue that has been in place since 1995.

But on June 9th, by a voice vote on the floor of 229-192 
(10 absent or abstaining), the U.S. House of Representa-
tives approved an amendment offered by U.S. Represen-
tatives Tim Walberg (R-MI) and Jim Sensenbrenner (R-
WI) to strike that provision from the House’s version of 
the legislation; titled the Transportation, Housing and Ur-
ban Development, and Related Agencies Appropriations 
Act (H.R. 4745).

The full bill was approved by the House the following 
day, with the offending language in Section 102 of H.R. 
4745 successfully eliminated, but the Senate version of 
this highly politicized and largely partisan transportation 
funding bill is still under consideration.

The Administration “strongly opposes House passage 
of H.R. 4745,” and “looks forward to working with the 
Congress on an orderly appropriations process…”

“VISION ZERO” HITS NYC: A controversial Euro-
pean traffic control plan referred to as “Vision Zero” has 
found its way to American shores, as NYC Mayor Bill de 
Blasio has gained support of the New York City Council 
for his Vision Zero plan to eliminate traffic fatalities by 
2024.

On May 29, 2014, the City Council approved a package 
of new policies aiding Mayor de Blasio’s quest to end traf-
fic deaths, modeled after a Swedish philosophy that treats 
all road deaths and serious injuries as inherently prevent-
able, the initiative has become the centerpiece of the new 
administration’s transportation agenda.

Among the changes approved, which includes mis-
demeanor charges or loss of license for hitting a pedes-
trian or cyclist, certain “exhibition behavior” from mo-
torcyclists will not be tolerated under the law. The new 
rules governing motorcycle behavior outlaws “wheelies, 
doughnuts, burnouts and revving” -- a first offense would 
be punishable by up to 60 days in jail.

AMERICAN LEGION RIDER DISCRIMINATED 
AGAINST BY “NO COLORS” POLICY: Bikers all 
across South Florida are threatening to boycott and pro-
test a restaurant after a member of the American Legion 
Riders said he was discriminated against for riding a mo-
torcycle and wearing patches that proclaim his military 
service.

Proud Navy veteran Robert Thompson of Pompano 
Beach told WPTV Channel 5 (NBC) that a manager at 
the Old Key Lime House told him to remove his leather 
vest because they do not allow “gangs or colors” and that 
“his kind” was not welcome.

Within days of the incident, hundreds of veterans and 
bikers began sharing what happened through social me-
dia. A Facebook page was even created to boycott and 
protest the Old Key Lime House. Fearing backlash, man-
agement at the restaurant suspended the employee who 
made the comments, and the owner has apologized, call-
ing it “a terrible misunderstanding.”

A manager at the restaurant told the TV news station 
that their “no colors or gangs” policy should not have been 
applied, claiming that the restaurant welcomes bikers and 
veterans; although a sign still hangs at the bar that states: 
“WELCOME ALL BIKERS – NO PATCHES or CLUB 
AFFILIATION ALLOWED – LEAVE IT ON BIKE”

Thompson said he did not speak out to cause contro-
versy but to stop discrimination, no matter what someone 
looks like, from happening again anywhere.

MINNESOTA APPROVES PURPLE HEART MO-
TORCYCLE LICENSE PLATE: Few U.S. states offer 
the option to get a personalized motorcycle license plate. 

Minnesota just approved a bill to create a special motor-
cycle license plate for wounded combat veterans which 
will be a shrunken version of the Purple Heart plates that 
car owners can get.

FLYING OLD GLORY COULD VOID YOUR WAR-
RANTY: Due to wind resistance from flags fluttering 
behind his Harley trike, former Wisconsin State Senator 
Dave Zien was informed by Harley-Davidson that the fac-
tory would not honor the warranty after the clutch failed 
during a ride to Dallas, Texas for the National Coalition of 
Motorcyclists (NCOM) Convention last month.

Zien, 64, a longtime member of the NCOM Legislative 
Task Force, says the Motor Company denied his warranty 
claim because of the excessive drag created by the flap-
ping flags he flies from the back of his 2014 trike, which 
has 15,000 miles on it and is covered by a seven-year un-
limited mileage warranty.

“All they said was, because I fly flags on the bike, 
there’s no warranty on the powertrain,” Zien told the Mil-
waukee Journal Sentinel newspaper on May 15th. A com-
bat Marine and Viet Nam veteran, the former lawmaker 
is a Hall of Fame biker who has set several long-distance 
riding records since the 1970s and says he’s always done 
so with multiple flags on his bike. His 1991 Harley with 
one million miles on the odometer has been on display 
since 2000 at the Sturgis Motorcycle Museum and Hall of 
Fame in South Dakota.

Harley-Davidson told the newspaper that Zien’s war-
ranty is still in effect, but because of the addition of after-
market products -- essentially, the huge flags -- Zien has 
voided any coverage on the powertrain and transmission.

“The issue isn’t that the flags are heavy,” Harley spokes-
woman Maripat Blankenheim told the Journal-Sentinel, 
“but they provide terrific drag on the engine and the trans-
mission, especially when the bike is at highway speeds.”

She added that the flag mounts that Zien used were not 
Harley products. “When you alter a motorcycle with non-
compliant products, that does impact your ability to make 
a warranty claim,” Blankenheim said. Zien currently has 
seven flags flying from his three-wheeler including full-
sized Stars and Stripes, Don’t Tread on Me, U.S. Marine 
Corps and Wisconsin flags and an NRA banner that pro-
claims “Stand and Fight”, and he says all the flag mounts 
were installed at a Harley dealership.

The “Million Mile Motorcycle Man” is ready for a fight 
to defend the right of all to fly a flag on a motorcycle with-
out voiding the warranty. “Ain’t nobody gonna stop our 
flags, not even Harley-Davidson corporate,” Zien told the 
paper.

MOTORCYCLE THEFTS CONTINUE DOWN-
WARD TREND: Motorcycle thefts continued to decline 
in 2013, a downward trend that began in 2008; and of five 
major brands only Harley-Davidson owners saw an uptick 
in the number of stolen bikes.

According to new data released by the National Crime 
Information Center, an electronic clearinghouse of na-
tionwide crime data aggregated by the FBI, overall last 
year there were 45,367 reported motorcycle thefts nation-
wide, the equivalent of one every nine minutes, down 
1.5%, even as bike sales increased.

Of those stolen, there were 3,907 Harley-Davidsons, 
up 4% from 2012, while the percentage of stolen Honda, 
Yamaha, Kawasaki and Suzuki motorcycles fell 2.1% 
(Kawasaki) to 9.1% (Suzuki). Honda was the bike stolen 
most often, followed by Yamaha, Suzuki, Kawasaki and 
Harley-Davidson.

The thefts were highest in California, followed by Flor-
ida, Texas, North Carolina and Indiana.

Thirty seven percent of the motorcycles reported stolen 
in the U.S. in 2013 were recovered, compared with about 
50% of the stolen cars.

ELECTRIC CYCLES GAIN TRACTION: Despite 
America’s love affair with Harley-Davidsons, electric mo-
torcycles are revving up U.S. sales, according to a recent 
article in USA Today, and two-wheeled e-vehicles are gain-
ing converts among urban commuters and law enforce-
ment.

Sales of high-performance e-motorcycles will rise at 
least 30% per year through 2023 in North America, cites 
a report last month by Navigant Research, a market re-
search firm. Co-author John Gartner sees several reasons: 
consumers looking for refuge from high gasoline prices, 
increases in city traffic and improved e-vehicles.

Zero, the largest U.S. manufacturer of e-motorcycles, 
has boosted production from fewer than 100 units in 2010 
to more than 2,000 this year, notes Scott Harden, the com-
pany’s vice president of marketing. Compared to gas-pow-
ered counterparts, he says Zeros are cheaper to operate -- 
about a penny per mile -- and don’t make noise, fumes or 
vibrations.

E-motorcycles sell best in the San Francisco Bay area, 
southern California, Florida and Texas, says Adrian Stew-
art, director of marketing for Oregon-based Brammo, 
which rolled out its first model in 2009.

The U.S. market faces increased competition as BMW 
launches an e-scooter this year, and Yamaha plans an elec-
tric entry in 2016.

Also on the way are three-wheeled electric tuk-tuks, ve-
hicles without sides that have canopies and are common 
in Asia. Netherlands-based Tuk Tuk Factory is partnering 
with eTuk USA, which is seeking road-use approval for 
three models from the U.S. Department of Transportation.

THOUSANDS OF ANGRY BIKERS CLOG FRENCH 
STREETS IN PROTEST: Once again, France was the 
scene of enormous demonstrations with thousands of mo-
torcyclists gathering in every city across the nation on 
April 12th and protesting at the newly proposed speed limit 
of 80 km per hour (50 mph) on the national road network.

The angry bikers accuse the government of wanting to 
impose draconian measures in the sole attempt to cash in 
extra euros from road users who simply won’t respect the 
proposed speed limits.

Paris alone saw more than 5,000 angry bikers block-
ing the city centre for hours and bringing it to a complete 
standstill. Other cities across France also saw massive pro-
tests with thousands of irate motorcyclists showing their 
opposition to the reduced speed limit. Lyon, the second 
largest French city, was also paralyzed with thousands of 
bikers blocking that city’s centre in revolt against the new 
speed restrictions. Protests took place in 80 towns and cit-
ies across the country and were all organized by regional 
branches of the extremely respected and powerful Fédéra-
tion Française des Motards en Colère (FFMC) also known 
in English as the French Federation of Angry Bikers.

The French government will further discuss the propos-
als and a decision will be made by the end of the year. The 
bikers are prepared to take up the streets again if need be to 
express their on-going ire.

WEIRD NEWS: TINY POOCH TAKES DOWN HOG: 
Police in Riverton, Wyoming were called to the scene of 
a motorcycle accident where a 45-year old man reported 
that a Chihuahua dog had chased him down the road on 
his Harley-Davidson, attempting to bite the front tire and 
causing it to crash.

Answering the age old question, “What’s he going to do 
with it when he catches it,” the pooch fled the scene but was 
later apprehended and its owner cited for having a small 
dog at large.

FOUR CORNERS “COMING TOGETHER”: The Na-
tional Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM) and Confeder-
ation of Clubs (COC) will host a “Coming Together” on 
Saturday, August 30, 2014 during Ignacio Bike Week, 1:30-
4:30 pm at the Sun Ute Community Center, 290 Mouache 
in Ignacio, Colorado.

“An opportunity to meet patch holders from around the 
country,” the agenda includes a COC Report by Richard M. 
Lester, Founder of AIM & NCOM, a seminar on the De-
fender Program & National Anti-profiling Legislation by 
Paul Landers, U.S. Defender Lt Commander and Liaison 
for COCs Texas, a seminar on Riders Rights and Liberties, 
and a seminar by Colorado Aid to Injured Motorcyclists 
(AIM) Attorney Wade Eldridge on Search and Seizure & 
Other Rights.

The Coming Together will continue with a Confedera-
tion of Clubs Meeting with reports from representatives of 
each Confederation present, and conclude with a Show of 
Unity.

For further information, contact NCOM at 800-ON-A-
BIKE.

QUOTABLE QUOTE: “You ought to be extremely cau-
tious, watchful, jealous of your liberty; for instead of se-
curing your rights, you may lose them forever…” ~ Patrick 
Henry (1788)
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by Spike, Local #20

Bikers, veterans and politicians alike gathered at Origi-
nal Mike’s in Santa Ana for a pre-election rally in support 
of our homeless veterans. One of every four homeless 
people is a veteran. We have men and women who live in 
tents in the Middle East to serve us and when they return 
to California, many don’t have a place to call home. The 
Hon. Jose Solorio, his political engine and that of the lo-
cal biker community focused on this housing challenge 
by rallying in support of Prop 41.

In the cordial setting of Original Mike’s, accompanied 
by good live music, fine food and a great crowd the host 
and organizer Jose Solorio welcomed the attendees. It 
was quite a gathering of MCs (Motorcycle Clubs) and in-
dependent bikers that quickly filled the parking lot with 
their bikes and the patio with their persons. There were 
many speakers introduced from the political, veteran and 
biker worlds.

Although different topics were addressed, the main fo-
cus was California Proposition 41. The California Veter-

ans Housing and Homeless Prevention Bond Act (Assem-
bly Bill 639), was on the June 3, 2014 ballot in California 
as a legislatively-referred bond act. The enthusiasm and 
teamwork shown at the rally was reflected in the results at 
the voting booths where the bill was approved by a 65.41% 
YES vote to a 34.59% NO vote. Mission accomplished!

To summarize: Prop 41 authorizes $600 million in gen-
eral obligation bonds for affordable multifamily support-
ive housing to relieve homelessness, affordable transition-
al housing, affordable rental housing, or related facilities 
for veterans and their families.

Another hot topic mentioned by speakers was that of 
a need for a veterans’ cemetery in Orange County. Bill 
Cook, Chairman of the Orange County Veterans Memo-
rial Park & Cemetery Committee, has worked to get a 
veterans’ cemetery at the former El Toro Marine Corps 
Air Station since it was closed 15 years ago. He said with 
an estimated 14,000 veterans dying each year in Orange 
and L.A. counties, the closest burial option in a veterans’ 
cemetery is in Riverside. Cook, an American Legion 
Chaplain, said if Assemblywoman Sharon Quirk-Silva’s 

legislation is successful, it would be at least a three year 
process before the first burial ceremony would be held at a 
new veterans’ cemetery in Orange County.

Again with teamwork and a special legislative effort by 
Assemblywomen Sharon Quirk-Silva (District 65), she was 
able to announce, “As Chair of the California Assembly 
Committee on Veterans Affairs, I’m happy to inform you 
that legislation I authored allowing Orange County to work 
with the Department of Veterans Affairs to design and 
build a state-owned veterans’ cemetery has passed through 
the Assembly. You may not be aware of this, but Orange 
County is the largest county in California without a vet-
erans’ cemetery, despite the fact that it is home to Army, 
Navy and Marine bases - and approximately 133,000 vet-
erans”.

It’s good to see teamwork in play and results for effort. 
The biker community for a long time has been charitable 
to the needy and children, also supportive of patriotic vet-
erans of which many are active members in our clubs. It 
is a blast of fresh air for local politicians to work with the 
biker community in social and legislative issues. Job well 
done! Cheers!

TEAMWORK WAS FUN FOR PROP 41

Assemblyman Tom Daley from Anaheim with Gill & Spike #20
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MOTORCYCLE AWARENESS IN 
HUMBOLDT COUNTY

These are the photos from the Motorcycle Awareness event held at 
the Humboldt County Supervisors meeting when they proclaimed May 
as Motorcycle Awareness month here in Humboldt County. Bikers from 
a number of local groups, as well as ABATE Local 50, participated in the 
event.
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Announcing the 
Winners of the 

Statewide Raffle
by Jim Schlachter

The drawing took place as advertised on June 
1st at the Hot Rods & Harleys Ride-In Shows 
at the Iron Steed Harley-Davidson Dealership in 
Vacaville. And the Winners were:

Rachael Drinken took $1,800 cash instead of 
dual bike trailer; ticket sold by Mike Todd L-17.

Buz Yochelson, L-1, took $900 cash instead 
of 2-year service contract; ticket sold by Iceman 
L-1.

Angelo Porras took Hero3 Series Black Biker 
Camcorder with 32 gb card; ticket sold by Rich-
ard Haywood L-17.

Iceman, L-1, took $300 cash instead of 50” HD 
TV; ticket sold by Iceman L-1.

Karen Del Real took i-Pad; ticket sold by Jim 
S L-17.

Carol Garrett took $200 cash instead of Mini 
i-Pad; ticket sold by Jeff Bassler L-19.

Mark Pearman took $150 cash instead of 40” 
HD TV; ticket sold by Jim S L-17.

Thank you to all those who purchased and sold 
the tickets. We saved some money because some 
winners took cash and we all helped ABATE 
with a profit. The final dollar amount will be an-
nounced at the Board of Directors meeting in 
Fresno on July 26th.

EVENTS FOR 2014
www.abate.org Events Calendar

July 4th – Independence Day – in commemoration of the adoption of the Declaration of Independence in 
1776.

July 26th – 3rd Quarterly ABATE Meetings – Fresno – not just for ABATE Officers, Members are welcome 
too. Will be at the Piccadilly Airport Inn – 5115 E McKinley Ave; Fresno 93727; for room reservations – Call 
559-375-7760 (room rates $89.00/night -plus tax (rate includes a sit-down breakfast).
Tentative meetings times:
9:30a – Presidents/State Officers/Regional Representatives; 10:30a – PAC Meeting; noon – Lunch; 
1:00 pm – ABATE Board Meeting. Also a time to start thinking of running for the next term for the ABATE 
Board of Directors - (odd numbered year – 5 Candidates to serve 2015 through 2016).

July 27 – ABATE Local 2 – 19th Annual Sweaty Buns Run (see flyer this issue).

September 12, 13 & 14 – Friday through Sunday – Annual Golden State Rendezvous aka ABATE State Run – 
Frandy Campground in Kernville; (See flyer in this issue; pre-reg and pre-order your shirt too)

September 15th – Bailing Wire deadline for the October issue – and ABATE Board Candidates will need 
their “statement of intent” submitted to Bailing.wire@abate.org 

November 4 – State Election Day – VOTE and make sure YOUR mail-in ballot is received BEFORE the 
polls close!

November 9th – Annual Totally Kids fund raiser – (a.k.a. One more from the Heart).

November 11 – Veterans Day

December 7 – ABATE Local #19 & Pomona Valley H.O.G. Annual Toy Run

Even if you are not an ABATE Member, YOU are WELCOME to attend ABATE Events - Your 
attendance and support of these events helps ABATE to continue to represent YOU in our ongoing 
preservation of “Freedom of the Road”.

All event flyers that have been received are also on ABATE’s website Event Calendar – can be 
downloaded and printed in a PDF format – 

ABATE Locals – Don’t Forget To Get Your Event Insurance, contact the ABATE State Office. 
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TECH TIPS
by Craig Griswold

Coiled Up (Part II)

Last month we talked about the ignition coil, how to 
identify different types, and the applications to different 
model years. We can expand a little further with the model 
year discussion by identifying the coil’s role in the different 
types of ignitions systems, stock and aftermarket.

Before we get on topic, a brief explanation of how igni-
tion coils do what they do is in order. From the ignition 
switch, via some form of circuit protection (circuit break-
er, fuse), 12 VDC (volts direct current) connects to one 
side of the coil’s primary side. The other side is connected 
to the ignition component (points, ignition module). In 
the case of the breaker points system, current is passed 
through the contacts to ground. The current flow through 
the coil generates a magnetic field on the primary side 
until the points are opened via engine rotation. When the 
contacts open or “break” the ensuing collapse of the mag-
netic field induces a high voltage output through the coil’s 
secondary (spark plug side). The amplifying effect is re-
markable. The 12 VDC is boosted to tens of thousands 
of volts in early systems, and well north of 40 thousand 
volts in modern electronic versions. That is the energy 
required to jump a spark across the spark plug electrodes. 
Post 1979, electronic ignition replaced points. In lieu of 
mechanical contacts providing the switching function to 
ground, the ignition module provides the same via elec-
tronics. Very cool!

The first few years of HD electronic ignition systems 
were not good ones. The V-Fire was problematic and the 
aftermarket found a niche. While many folks were con-
verting their bikes back to points, new products were 
coming to surface from the likes of Crane, Compufire, 
and others.

One other fun fact is that HD changed their systems 
from dual fire (both cylinders fire spark simultaneously, 
one is wasted) to single fire in 1999. Taking a nod from the 
aftermarket which introduced this technology many years 
prior, The Motor Company gave us a much improved ig-
nition system. Dual fire coils will have two terminal pri-
maries while single fire will have three. The ‘99 and later 
went to an enclosed weather proof plug.

Now we can discuss troubleshooting. We know 
that earlier ignition systems used breaker points to 
time the spark.

The coils that provided the energy for that spark 
were a 5 ohm coil. When The Motor Company intro-
duced electronic ignition (1980), the coil’s primary 
resistance was reduced to 4 ohms. In 1985, higher 
energy systems utilized a 3 ohm coil. The lower re-
sistances of the coils allowed for increased current 
flow with a resulting increase in output. Further-
more, 1999 Twin Cams and 2004 and later Sportys 
use coils with less than an ohm on the primary.

How do you know when a coil is bad? The two 
basic rules of troubleshooting are the presence of 
spark and fuel. When you ground your plugs and 
roll the engine and there’s no spark, keep in mind 
that more times than not it’s a bad connection. When 
we roll around on a paint shaker on two wheels we 
have to expect connection issues! Check everything 
around the coil first. The good book calls for resis-
tance checks on the primary and secondary sides of 
the coil. The results of this test can be deceiving. 
The primary side should read as discussed previ-
ously. Depending on the application, a few tenths of 
an ohm (late models) to five ohms (early systems) 
will do. The secondary side will read in the tens of 
thousands of ohms (check your service manual for 
specific parameters). The trick to resistance readings 
is that a bad reading (open circuit or resistance that 
is way out of spec) will be indicative of a faulty coil, 
but good readings are not necessarily proof posi-
tive that the coil is good. If your resistance readings 
are good, conduct a dynamic test of the coil using a 
grounding tool. HD service literature describes how 
to put one of these together and the procedure to use 
it. It’s basically a ground wire with a capacitor con-
nected in parallel.

This allows you to observe the function of the 
coil as if the bike was running. After all of this 
testing, and all proves positive, there is still the 
possibility that the coil malfunctions only under 
certain conditions. For example, we had a bike 
come in the shop that would misfire at the 3500 
RPM range. Above or below that engine speed, it 
ran great. If we were to test the coil by any means 
previously described, all would seem good. What 
we discovered was that particular RPM devel-
oped a resonance that would cause the coil to shut 
down. We could postulate that there was a break 
in the coil of wire that would remain intact un-
der most conditions to pass the requisite amount 
of current to function as designed, but once the 
vibration reached a certain level, the connection 
would break and down she goes!

Hopefully this gives you a better understand-
ing of how coils work and a bit of troubleshooting 
knowledge that will save you some time and mon-
ey. The logical flow of diagnostics can keep you 
from buying expensive parts to replace something 
that may not be faulty. Modern service literature 
from Harley-Davidson is well written. Use the 
flow charts and be patient! Cheers!

(Craig Griswold and Mary Kirby are the owners 
of Two Gunners Custom Iron in Penn Valley, CA. 
Questions and comments can be sent to e-mail: 
craig@twogunnerscustomiron.com, or call 530-
263-8071. Additional information can be found 
on the web at: twogunnerscustomiron.com and 
Facebook).
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(Retired)

Ride-in Bike Show
Jim Schlachter
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Ride-in Bike Show
Jim Schlachter

MRF E-MAIL NEWS Motorcycle Riders Foundation
1325 G Street NW Suite 500 | Washington, DC 20005
202-546-0983 (voice) | 202-546-0986 (fax) | http://www.mrf.org
Contact: Jeff Hennie, Vice President of Government Relations and Public Affairs

14NR27 - MRF News Release - 10 June 2014

HR 4745 Walberg Amendment Passes

On June 9th the United States House of Representatives agreed on the Walberg Amendment to the 2015 Transportation, Housing and Urban Development 
Appropriations bill by voice vote on the House floor, reports the Motorcycle Riders Foundation.

The Amendment offered by Congressman Tim Walberg (R-MI) along with Mr. Sensenbrenner (R-WI) and Mr. Ribble (R-WI), eliminates a provision in the 
2015 Transportation, Housing and Urban Development Appropriations act that would have allowed the Secretary of Transportation to discuss motorcycle safety 
initiatives with state legislators.

In 1998 Congress passed a law that made it illegal for the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) to lobby state legislatures. Prior to 1998, 
according to the Government Accountability Office, NHTSA had spent tens of thousands of dollars traveling to states whenever a state debated changing their own 
state helmet law. Seeing this as a waste of taxpayer money, the congress prohibited anyone from NHTSA to lobby states uninvited.

Mr. Walberg had this to say “This money should go to fund eliminating distracted driving, motorcycle rider education, and motorist-motorcycle awareness 
campaigns.”

“Put simply this is a states rights issue”, said Jeff Hennie Vice President of Government Relations and Public Affairs for the Motorcycle Rider Foundation. He 
added “With such limited, precious funds they need to be used in areas of safety that are proven, not for bureaucratic waste.”

The amendment was opposed on the floor by Ed Pastor (D-AZ).
The Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) thanks everyone who made calls on this important issue, your participation was key in getting this amendment to 

pass.
The full bill was passed by the U.S. House of Representatives the evening of June 10th with the Walberg amendment enacted.



Off-Roaders - Protect Your Rights - Join Us NOW
Single  ..........................................................................................................................................................$ 40.00
(Membership & patch 1st year / Annual pin for each successive year / add $10.00 for Bailing Wire to be sent to you when printed)

Family  .........................................................................................................................................................$ 60.00
(Two Memberships & patch 1st year / Two annual pins for each successive year / add $10.00 for Bailing Wire to be sent to you 
when printed*)

Sustaining Single or Couple ......................................................................................................................$ 100.00
*)

Gold Business .............................................................................................................................................$ 125.00
(Black and white business card in Bailing Wire and printed bailing wire sent to you when printed)

Gold Business w/ Color Ad ........................................................................................................................$ 200.00
(Same as Gold Business but with color business card size ad in Bailing Wire)

Gold Business w/ 2X Color Ad ..................................................................................................................$ 250.00
(Same as above but double size color ad, and posted on our web site with a link to your business)

Single Life Membership ............................................................................................................................$ 450.00
(Life Membership patch and member card)

Family Life Membership ...........................................................................................................................$ 650.00
(Two Life Membership patches and member cards)

Our Bailing Wire newsletter is available every month online @ abate.org 
*A printed edition is available every other month.

 Single        Family        Sustaining Single or Couple        Gold Business        Gold Business w/ Color Ad
 Gold Business w/ 2X Color Ad        Single Life Membership        Family Life Membership

Name:  _____________________________________________________Name #2: ___________________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________________ City: _________________________ State: __________ Zip: ______________

Phone: _________________________________________________ Email: _________________________________________________________

Visa / MC #: ________________________________________________________________________________ Exp. Date: ___________________

I would like to donate $_______________ to the General Fund   /   PAC Fund   /   Lobbyist Fund
Mail To:  ABATE of California; 10240 7th Avenue, Hesperia, CA 92345-2631

Tel  (760) 956-1669  •   Fax  (760) 956-6519   •   Questions?  Contact  nick@abate.org   or   dave@abate.org

10240 7th Ave. • Hesperia, CA 92345
Tel: (760) 956-1669 • Fax: (760) 956-6519

www.abate.org

of California, Inc.
“Dedicated to Freedom of the Road” MEMBERSHIP FORM

(REV. 11/12)  •  PR PRINTING (909) 387-0717

A Union of  Motorcylists
     ABATE of California, a leading organization in protecting motorcycle rights in California, is excited to announce the opening 
of our “Off-Road”
     Recently the off-road community was caught totally off guard by the passage of Assembly Bill 1595 that severely impacts 
the ability to modify and use “upgraded” off-highway side-by-side vehicles. 
     AB 1595 prohibits the use of (approved/sanctioned racing style) seat belt harnesses, prohibits the addition of full roll cages, 
and requires mandatory helmet use in these and ONLY these vehicles. 
     Portions of this law go into effect on January 1, 2013 and all parts of the law will be enforced on July 1, 2013. AB 1595 will 
have an immediate and very negative impact on side-by side safety and prevent the use of many of these family recreational 
vehicles that have been upgraded with additional safety equipment. 
     Please join ABATE of California in our quest to repeal this poorly written legislation and help us restore the rights of side-
by-side owners statewide who use these vehicles for safe and responsible family off-road recreation.  
     Your annual membership will help us retain a full time lobbyist to watch out for future negative off-road legislation.  With 
everyone’s help, we can beat these laws, without your help, we could lose all of our off-road freedoms.  Join us now!

of California, Inc.
“Dedicated to Freedom of the Road”
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VETS-Rally



Thank  you  for  being  a  Business Member & sup-
porting A.B.A.T.E. of California Inc. American 

Brotherhood Aimed Towards Education
www.abate.org 
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Motorcycle
Metal License
Plate $12.00

Order Form  06/2014       Item #            Qty.    Price  Total 

 
Name:_______________________________________________________ Phone #_______________________________ 
 
Address:___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Local#________                 C.C. Users Fax to: 760-956-6519 
 
Visa_   __MasterCard__  __     Credit Card # ________________________________________________Exp. _____________ 
 
Name on Card ______________________________________ Signature _________________________________________ 
 

ABATE Hat   Red/Gold       06-141   $ 15.00   
ABATE of California Hat   Red/Gold/Blk     11-311   $ 15.00   
ABATE Hat    Blk/White/ Silver                         06-142   $ 15.00  
NEW   ABATE Hat   Red/Wht./Blue  Flame  Flag                 14-318   $ 15.00  
9 X 6 Oval Sticker       06-160   $    5.00   
Bear Patch        07-177   $    8.00  
ABATE EMBLEM Large  12 X 9      07-174   $ 40.00  
  Medium  6 X 4      07-175   $ 25.00  
  Small  4 X 2      07-176   $ 15.00  
M/C  License   Plate Frame   ABATE – On Top   06-180   $ 12.00  
ABATE Car License Frame       09-182   $ 15.00  
ABATE of CA 2 color design Pin      07-172   $    5.00  
ABATE of California Knit Blanket  60 X60     07-137   $ 55.00  
MEN’S  ABATE T-Shirts                    Qty.                    Qty.                                                             Qty.  
S/S Navy  Pocket  T-shirts   S/S Ice Gray Medium      07-194          Sponsor  T’s   L/S   
           Medium  07-191  No/Pocket  Large             07-195      Medium           09-218   
               Large    07-192                       X-Large            07-196         Large             09-219   
           X-Large    07-193    XX-Large            07-206     
MEN’S  Educate NOT Legislate  White T-Shirts                                                                                
S/S  No/Pocket              Small      11-315                                      S/S       W/Pocket      Small    11-321   
                                           Medium     11-316                                                                        Medium       11-322   
                                          Large           11-317                                                                                  Large  11-323   
                       X-Large         11-318                                                                            X-Large    11-324   
                      XX-Large       11-319     
                                      XXX-Large     11-320                  Long-Sleeve    No/Pocket           Small     11-326   
                                                                        XX-Large       11-330   
                                                                         XXX-Large    11-331   
                                                    Total Men’s T’s               X   $  20.00   =  
  
 MEN’S   ABATE Navy  Tank Shirt   Medium    08-213      Qty.                                              Total Tank Shirts             X  $15.00  =  
  
WOMEN’S  ABATE  T-shirts       Qty.                   Qty.  
Powder Blue                 S/Sleeve     Large         07-200         Heather   L/Sleeve      Large         07-202   
WOMEN’S  Educate NOT Legislate  White T-Shirts  
                          Short-sleeve                Large      11-334                Long-sleeve                       Small 11-337              
                          V-Neck                        X-Large     11-335                Scoop Neck             Large           11-339   
                                                               XX-Large    11-336                                  X-Large         11-340   
                                                                                            XX-Large      11-341   
                        Total Women’s    T’s             X  $20.00  =  
         Make Checks  Payable To: 
 ABATE  OF  CALIFORNIA  INC. - Merchandise 
 10240 7th Ave. Hesperia, CA. 92345 
 C/O  Tina Sanders 
     
 Tina.Sanders12@yahoo.com   760-956-1669 

  
                                           Sub-Total 
 
Add 20% for  Shipping/Handling                                 
                      
                                          TOTAL 

 
________ 
 
_     _____ 
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00 Frandy Campground on the 
Kern
Kernville 760/376-6483 

00 Law Tigers
Phoenix 1/800-Law Tigers  

01 CT’s Motorcycle Tires
Reseda 818/776-0051 

01 Darold Martin Plumbing 
RET
Simi Valley 818/242-6402 

01 Harley-Davidson Glendale
Glendale 818/246-5618 

01 Messengers of Recovery/San 
Fernando
Sylmar 818/523-7434 

01 Russ Brown Motorcycle 
Attorneys
Studio City 1/800-4Bikers 

02 Live Ride Christian Church
Simi Valley 805/306-0042 

02 Simi Valley Harley-
Davidson
Moorpark 805/552-9555 

06 ABATE Local 
San Diego 858/566-4858 

06 BOOZEFIGHTERS MC #3
San Diego 858/480-1946 

06 Edie + Jim
San Diego 858/566-4858 

06 Final Option M/C
National City 619/895-8795 

06 Graveyard Gamblers MC
Oceanside 760/908-1451 

06 KNB Printing Solutions
San Diego 858/215-1249 

06 San Diego Confederation
San Diego 858/272-7875 

06 Sweetwater Chapter H.O.G.
San Diego 858/566-4858 

11 PRO-TRAIN
Vista 760/809-9148 

11 Sweetwater Harley-
Davidson/Buell
National City 619/477-4477 

13 Custom Awards & 
Engraving
Ventura 805/658-2139 

13 Vietnam Vets/Legacy Vets 
MC F-Troop CA
Simi Valley www.VNVMC-
CA.com 

15 Better Living Chiropractic
Concord 925/798-6534 

17 Affordable Hauling
Vacaville 707/450-8432 

17 American Legion Post 208
Dixon 707/678-8580 

17 Buckhorn Bar & Grill
Dixon 707/678-5687 

17 Bud’s Pub & Grill
Dixon 707/678-4745 

17 Creekside Bar
Winters 707/639-3669 

17 Dawson’s Bar & Café
Dixon 707/678-2067 

17 Eagle Eye Engraving
Vacaville 707/447-4774 

17 Iron Steed Harley-Davidson
Vacaville 707/455-7000 

17 Judy’s Wild Wrangler 
Saloon
Vacaville 707/447-5541 

17 Legal Shield
Winters 707/301-6127 

17 Loyal Order of Moose 
#1967
Vacaville 707/448-1122 

17 McGuire Harley-Davidson
Pacheco 925/945-6500 

17 Miss Darla’s
Vacaville 707/446-4131 

17 Plainfield Station Bar & 
Grill
Woodland 530/668-0207 

17 Road Trip Bar & Grill
Capay 530/796-3777 

17 Silkworm Graphics
Vacaville 707/447-3900 

17 Star Tech European
Vacaville 707/455-8870 

17 Str 8 Shooter Sports Bar 
& Deli
Vacaville 707/453-7878 

17 Thunder Roads Magazine 
NorCal
Orangevale www.
thunderroadsnorcal.com 

17 Young’s Cycle Performance
Fairfield 707/422-0352 

19 Industrial Supply Co
Ontario 909/923-3138 

19 Pomona Valley Harley-
Davidson
Montclair 909/981-9500 

20 American Income Life
Huntington Beach 714/403-
8572 

20 AZRAELS MC
Lake Elsinore 714/878-0893 

20 Bill W’s Sober Pack
Stanton 714/393-8556 

20 Harbor Radiator Air 
Conditioning
Costa Mesa 949/645-4810 

20 Ironworkers MC #433 
Whittier 562/208-7838 

20 Jonnys MetalWorks Aliso 
Viejo 949/481-1720 

20 Messengers of Recovery/
Orange Co
Anaheim 714/864-6013 

20 MONA VIE
Long Beach 714/809-1658 

20 Nikki’s Flags
Newport Beach 949/646-5166 

20 Rushing Wind Church
Yorba Linda 714/809-9933 

20 Viet Nam Vets/Legacy Vets 
MC Santa
Fe  Springs www.VNVMC-CA.
com 

23 Vicky’s Restaurant
San Bernardino 909/888-1171 

24 Allied Linoleum & Carpet
Pinedale 559/438-0177 

24 Art Douglas Plumbing 
Heating
Fresno 559/222-5306 

24 Christi’s Place
Madera 559/395-4873 

24 Dave Christian Const
Fresno 559/255-1222 

24 Garlock Collision Repair 
Specialist
Fresno 559/229-6900 

24 Guerrero Door Service
Fresno 559/276-5581 
24 Harley-Davidson of Fresno
Fresno 559/275-8586 

24 Landstar Inway Inc
Fresno 559/271-3000 

24 Mathews Harley-Davidson
Fresno 559/233-5279 

24 Puma Construction & 
Restoration
Fresno 559/275-6100 

24 Rogers Truck Sales & 
Service
Fresno 559/264-2891 

24 Skyline Club Cocktails & 
Eatery
Clovis 559/250-7531 

24 State Farm Insurance
Fresno 559/433-3733 

24 Studio Motors
Clovis 559/287-1256 

24 Wax Attack
Clovis 559/308-2309 

25 U S Cycle & Tire
Folsom 916/988-7760 

27 BikerSpots.com
Moreno Valley www.
BikerSpots.com 

27 Chili’s
Redlands 909/831-0407 

27 DanKat Industries
Norco 951/315-3905 

27 Duke’s Bar & Grill
Riverside 951/248-1143 

27 Green-Lite Windows & Door
Riverside 951/588-6888 

27 Harrison’s Koi Farm
Riverside 951/369-9998 

27 Jam Sportswear
Redlands 909/798-4552 

27 Mihali Cycles
Riverside 951/681-2453 

27 Mission Collision & Motoring
Riverside 951/682-1975 

27 Money Solutions
Rialto 909/875-7334 

27 Motopia Moto
Riverside 951/779-1010 

27 Rapid Plumbing
Riverside 909/322-8362 

27 Riverside Scooters
Riverside 951/534-0411 

27 Rubidoux Tire & Brake
Riverside 951/788-0996 

27 The Chopper Place
Riverside 951/687-6655 

27 The Lucky Greek
Riverside 951/737-3162 

27 Wizard’s Party House
Moreno Valley 951/682-1315 

27 Zorba’s Restaurant
Riverside 951/662-9189 

31 Halls Harley-Davidson
Chico 530/893-1918 

38 Butler’s V-Twin & More LLC
Imperial 760/336-4695 

44 Desperados Leather Apparel
Hesperia 760/947-2000 

47 American Cruisers MC #149
Hinkley 760/253-9844 

47 Nick’s Computer Works
Barstow 760/253-4736 

52 49er Auto & Bike Repair
Grass Valley 530/272-3242 

52 The Willo 
Nevada City 530/265-9902 

52 Two Gunners Custom Iron 
Penn Valley 530/263-8071 

52 Wild Fire Construction
North San Juan 530/292-3220 



ABATE
MEETINGS

Antelope Valley - Local #21-Reg#13
Ron Sundquist	         2nd Thurs - 7:00 PM
37230 52nd St. East  AV Roadhouse
Palmdale 93552        320 W Ave J2
661/586-5555	          Lancaster 93534	
ron.sundquist@sbcglobal.net

South Bay - Local #22-Reg#11
Suzanne Palmiere   	     2nd Tues - 7:00 PM
310/245-0543	         	     Meet with Local 20
suzpalmiere@aol.com    

San Bernardino - Local#23-Reg#9
Kevin Sorrell       1st Sun  9:00 AM
909/793-1112        Vicky’s Restaurant

  	                  502 S Waterman Ave
	                 San Bernardino CA

 

Fresno - Local#24-Reg#6
Jeff Krebs    	             2nd Tues. 7:00 PM
559/801-5655	              Yosemite Falls Cafe’
www.abatelocal24.org    Shaw & Blackstone,  Fresno

Sacramento - Local#25-Reg#2
Lil’ David Morena      3rd Thurs - 7:00 PM
916/616-9605	           Denny’s
		            3520 Auburn Blvd.

		            Sacramento 95821

Riverside - Local#27-Reg#9
Kenny Nuttall	             1st Tues - 7:00 PM
P.O. Box 7070	             American Legion
Riverside CA 92513      2979 Dexter Dr
951/377-5772	             (in Fairmont Park)
www.abatelocal27.org   Riverside, CA 92513

Morongo Basin - Local#29-Reg#13
Marty Rapp	          2nd - Thurs - 6:30 PM
P.O. Box 2334	          Odd # Months
29 Palms CA 92277    Call Marty for Location
760/367-1694		

North Valley - Local #31-Reg#2
Larry James		  2nd Tues - 7:00 PM
			   Last Call Lounge
530/893-4827		  876 East Ave. Chico

 

Yuba City - Local #33-Reg#2
Steve Katen		  2nd Tues. - 7:PM
530/749-1003		  American Legion

			   5477 Feather River Blvd. 
			   Olivehurst 
	

Imperial Valley - Local#38-Reg#12
Ed Aranda	     	 Last Thurs - 7:00 PM
760/337-8372	 	 La Fonda Bar & Grill
			   220 Wake Ave.
	  	              El Centro, CA 92243

Bakersfield - Local#40-Reg#6
Godfather		  3rd Tues. 7:00 PM
P.O. Box9311		  Rusty’s Pizza
Bakersfield 93389           5430 Olive Dr
661/301-5403		  Bakersfield 93308
661/323-9819

		   	
High Desert - Local#44-Reg#13

Dave Hastings	          2nd Sat. 9:30 am
760/947-4700	            Eagles Order #4181
P.O. Box 3094	            16195 Main St 
Victorville, CA 92392  Hesperia 92345

	
Barstow - Local #47-Reg#13

Yermo Eddy		    Meet with L#44
PO Box 521		    
Yermo CA 92398		    
760/953-7353

Grass Valley - Local#52-Reg#2
Craig Griswold	   3rd Wed - 6:30 PM
21183 State Hwy 20      Alta Sierra
Penn Valley	                Pizza & Grill`
530/263-8071	                15690 Johnson Place 
		                 Grass Valley

				  
Ridgecrest - Local #58-Reg#13  

Dave Cornelius	  Meet with Local#44
760/447-4342	

Venice Beach/Santa Monica
Local # 63-Reg#7

Kimko 310/907-6174	   1st Monday 7:00pm
			     On the Water Front Café
			     205 Ocean Front Walk
			     Venice Beach 90291
mindbodyalignment@verizon.net

Los Angeles County - Local #01-
Reg#8

Sporty Milligan     3rd Sun - 9 AM
1616 4th St	          Elks Lodge
San Fernando         10137 E. Commerce
818/ 361-8800         Tujunga, CA 91242

Simi Valley - Local #02-Reg#7
Guy Corrigan         2nd Tues 7:30 PM
805/796-6328         VFW Post#10049
		           4242 E Los Angeles Ave. 	
		           Simi Valley
Crashman1@sbcglobal.net

Thousand Oaks/Ventura
Local#03/13-Reg#7

Chuck Pedersen 	 3rd Thurs - 7:00 PM
Thousand Oaks	 Elks Lodge
805/496-0323	     	 158 N Conejo School
		       	 Thousand Oaks		
	

San Diego County - Local #06-
Reg#12

Snowman	            	       1st Sun - 12 Noon
C/O Boozefighters M/C  Kate Sessions Park
P O Box 501946	        Pacific Beach
San Diego CA 92150	
619/855-9981

Orange County - Local #08-Reg#11
Daniel Pfaffly	  2nd Mon.7:30PM
		     	 American Legion #354
		     	 8071 Whitaker
714/649-2516    	 Buena Park

South Orange County - Local #09-
Reg#11

Cory Toroian       Meets with L#20	   
949/496-2936   		

San Diego County (North) - Local 
#11-Reg#12

Dan Buse  		  2nd Sun - 11 AM
buse13@att.net	 Escondido Moose Lodge
760/807-7294		 25721 Jesmond Dene Rd
			   Escondido 92026

Alameda, Contra Costa, Solano & 
Napa Counties L#17 Region #3

Glenn Phillips	 3rd Sun.- 10:00 AM
P O Box 148	      	 Judy’s Wild
Vacaville 95696   	 Wrangler Saloon
707/624-6310	     	 4826 Midway Rd.
	      	      	 Vacaville CA 

Pomona Valley - Local #19-Reg#9
Jeff Bassler		    4th Wed - 7:00 PM
C/O 9648 Calle Vejar Round Table Pizza
Rancho Cucamonga   1020 N Mountain 	                	
91730	       	       Ontario, CA 91729
909/596-9685
	     		   
Orange County - Local #20-Reg#11

Gill Mellen	                2nd Tues  - 7:00 PM
2104 Continental Ave.  American Legion
Costa Mesa 92627	    5646 Corporate Ave.
949/632-9787                Cypress CA 90630

Regions With Local info:
Region 2: Regional Representative Lil’ David 
Morena 25, 31, 33 & 52. 
Region 3: Regional Representative Bob Blatz 17. 
Region 6: Regional Representative  Ed Rogers  
24 & 40.
Region 7: Regional Representative  - Chuck 
Pedersen 2 & 3/13 & 63.
Region 8: Regional Representative Tom Lubbers 
1&19.
Region 9: Regional Representative Mark 
Loudermilk 23, & 27
Region 11: Regional Representative  Gill Mellen 
8, 9, 20 & 22.
Region 12 Regional Representative Dave 
Connors, Locals 6, 11 & 38 
Region 13: Regional Representative Yermo Eddy 
21, 29, 44, & 47.

www.Goodsearch.com/?charityid=900395

by Tim Tennimon,
Yea that’s right, surfing the net. ABATE of CA has been okayed 

to be listed on Goodsearch and provided with a web-link de-
signed for our specific purpose. All you have to do is visit www.
goodsearch.com/?charityid=900395 and use it as you would any 
other search engine.

That’s it, think about it! You can support ABATE with the click 
of a mouse. This easy to use search engine, Goodsearch.com, 
which is powered by Yahoo, donates 50 percent of its revenue to 
the designated organization, that’d be ABATE of CA. It works 
out to be about a penny per search.

Because it’s powered by Yahoo, you can be assured of a safe 
web browsing experience with quality search results. A number 
of other organizations are already using this tool with great re-
sults. Think about it; if 500 of our supporters performed just two 
searches each day, we would generate $3,650 a year for ABATE 
of CA. If we get even more of our supporters, their friends and 
family to use this search engine, that amount could increase con-
siderably.

In addition to what ABATE can earn by using this search en-
gine, if you purchase something using the “Goodshop” link we 
can increase our revenue even more. By making a purchase at 
any of the “Goodshop” partner retailers, a small percentage of 
the sale goes to ABATE.

There are a number of retailers that allow you to purchase prod-
ucts on line then pick them up at the store location nearest you. 
Let’s say you need copy paper, you could visit “Goodshop” via 
our web link make the purchase through Staples with the In-store 
Pickup option and bam; there it is, what an easy fund raising tool.

Remember, visit
www.goodsearch.com/?charityid=900395
ABATE thanks you for your support.

Help ABATE


